St Helen’s Residents’ Association



Minutes of Committee Meeting 04/09/12
Present:
Henry Peterson, Ruth Hillary, Nigel Whitbread, Jenny Harborne, Jo Tatton Brown, Ben Joseph., William Cooper
Apologies: Clare Singleton, Maggie Tyler, Catharine Mannheim, Lucy Gaiger

North Pole Pub and Tesco
Tesco has purchased 20 year lease on ground floor and basement (they originally advised they had purchased freehold but have since corrected) and have submitted application for new signage and extract vents.  Shopfront and signage is their more upmarket version in black with smallish lettering. SHRA can object to this application once it is published. HP reported back on meeting with Tesco convened by Cllr Palmer.

Action:  Cllr Palmer will circulate proposals for meeting between Tesco and shopkeepers on North Pole. SHRA will follow up with email to membership. SHRA stance is to protect viability of chemist, post office and butcher.  Not all of management committee opposed to Tesco per se.

Imperial West

JH reported on letter from Shirley Ellis at Right of Light.  After discussion, agreed that SHRA cannot sensibly continue direct involvement in legal claims, as is not the injured party under RoL legislation.

Action:  HP to draft letter from SHRA to be sent to those on Shirley Ellis list, explaining the scope for individual or group legal action against Imperial, with offer of limited informal support.
On potential legal action and Judicial Review, noted the advice from Webster Dixon that next step would be to obtain a Counsel’s opinion as basis for obtaining insurance cover for a JR application.  Costs would be around £3,000 including further Webster Dixon fees (£500 incurred to date, which can be met from existing funds).  3 month window for JR now halfway through, so action needed.

Action: Agreed that £3,000 not an impossible target and that fund-raising letter should go to all members, plus noticeboard. HP to draft

On GradPads and S106 agreement, agreed that this is not a huge issue but worth pursuing with LBHF officers to ensure that all conditions of planning approval are met.

Action: HP to respond to Neil Button letter, and also to pursue late 2011 traffic study of North Pole Road junction.   William to organise ‘guerilla’ photos of GradPads in midst of what will be a building site for several years, so that e.g. overseas students get the full picture.
Helical Bar application for former Dairy Crest site

Consultation period ends Sept 14th.  HP to amend draft objection letter to remove first section and to focus only on objections, then to send off.
Neighbourhood Forum
RH and WC reported back on productive meeting with RBKC officers. Letter has now been sent in clarifying (but not changing) southern boundary of Forum area.  LBHF still deferring a decision, and had not attended meeting.  There appears to be minimal communication between RBKC and LBHF.  RBKC will be the lead borough if/when the Forum is designated.  CLG advice is that the boundary cannot be varied by negotiation.  

Agreed that LBHF have no planning grounds for refusing application, and should be asked to make a decision on the application. 

Action: further letter to go to LBHF Trevor Harvey making clear a decision is needed and that if the application is refused in its present form, SHRA/WAR will not be resubmitting.

NHS consultation on hospital closures

Noted that St Marys remains a major hospital with A&E under all options.  Loss of A&E at Hammersmith Hospital looking increasingly likely, given strength of ‘save Charing Cross’ campaign.  HP to check with MT whether she wishes to attend Sept 11th session at Kensington Town Hall.
TNT Mail Delivery
RH reported that this was a ‘trial’ with no set end date.  Continuing problems over deliveries, for which residents have no adequate recourse to a complaints systemn or to OFCOM as regulator.

Action:  RH to pursue further
Any other business
1. Noted that RBKC were consulting those residents affected by basement construction in recent years, as part of its review of basements policy. SHRA would need to develop a local view on basements as part of updating conservation policies for neighbourhood plan.  Current thinking is not to oppose basements applications provided they meet conservation area and RBKC guidelines (i.e. no large lightwells with railings at front of house, and adherence to 85% rule in terms of size.)

2. Noted that the Alpha Plus group is proposing to acquire 49 Bassett Road as a new location for Chepstow House School (currently at 19 Pembridge Villas).  Planning application for change of use will surface in due course.
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